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BOARD AGENDA MEMORANDUM        DATE OF MEETING:   September 24, 2024    
 
To:  Village President and Board of Trustees 
 
Through:  Napoleon Haney, Village Manager  
 
From: Joshua Burman, Director of Public Works  
 
Topic: Revision of Traffic Regulation Schedule to Mitigate Vehicle Parking Issues near 1007 175th 
Street 
 
PURPOSE 
Residents and local business owners have reached out to Village with concerns regarding the 
number of semi-trucks parking along what could be called “South Lathrop Ave” (the road just 
east of 1007 175th Street or “former Girl Scout Building”).  Another concern has been brought to 
our attention regarding cars that are parking too close to the intersection, creating a line-of-sight 
safety hazard. Currently, there are no vehicle parking restrictions along this right-of-way.  
Installation of “No Parking at Any Time” and “No Truck Parking” signage requires Board approval.  
Village staff has documented the parking conditions and concur that parking mitigations 
measures should be implemented.  
 
PROCESS 
In response to concerns of residents and local business owners, South Lathrop Avenue requesting 
signs designating “No parking at any time” and “No Truck Parking,” Public Works is requesting 
Village Board approval to install signage along South Lathrop Avenue along the “red” route 
below.  
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OUTCOME 
Installation of these signs will address the vehicle (semi-truck) parking concerns of residents and 
business owners within the area. The signs will also require vehicles to park a safe distance from 
the 175th Street & S. Lathrop intersection.  
  
 FINANCIAL IMPACT 
 Funding Source: No Financial Impact 
 Budgeted Amount: N/A 
 Costs: N/A 
 
LEGAL REVIEW  
Completed 
 
RECOMMENDED BOARD ACTION 
Pass an ordinance revising Schedule B of the Traffic Regulation Schedule for the addition of signs 
designating “no parking at any time” on South Lathrop Avenue extended south of 175th Street, 
to a distance of 50 feet; and no parking of semi-trucks on South Lathrop Avenue extended south 
from 175th Street – approximately 907 feet south along the service road.  
 
ATTACHMENT(S) 
Ordinance  
 


